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January 18, 2018 

 

 

Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

3 Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY  12223-1350 

 

Re: Case 09-M-0311 – Cancellation of Tariff filing by St. Lawrence Gas Company, 

Inc. contained in P.S.C. No. 3- Gas.    

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

Pursuant to Commission Order issued December 19, 2017, St. Lawrence Gas Company, 

Inc was directed to file a cancellation supplement effective on not less than one day’s notice, on 

or before January 1, 2018, cancelling the associated Temporary State Assessment language.   

 

St. Lawrence Gas interpreted the Order to allow 30 days to submit the cancellation as 

well as file the revisions based on the following language: “Since the recovery of the TSA is set 

to expire by December 31, 2017, the Commission directs the utilities to file tariff revisions 

and/or cancellation supplements within 30 days of the issuance of this Order removing all 

language associated with the Temporary State Assessment, as well as cancelling all TSA 

statements.”  The company respectfully requests the aforementioned be accepted at this time.   

 

Attached is Supplement No. 11 to P.S.C. No. 3-Gas which cancels the filing.  The 

proposed supplement has an effective date of January 19, 2018.     

 

 As directed by Ordering Clause 5 of the Order, the requirements of 66(12)(b) of the 

Public Service Law and 16 NYCRR Section 720-8.1 as to newspaper publication have been 

waived. 

 

If there is anything further required to support our request, please let me know.  Thank 

you for your continued attention to this matter. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Kimberly S. Baxter 

Regulatory Specialist 

(315) 842-3622 

  kbaxter@stlawrencegas.com  
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